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Address all correspondence to The Secretary

Small Working Group (MCA)

Held at SCMS HQ on 3rd October 2002

In attendance

Captain John Wallace (President)

Mr. Norman Finlay (Chairman and MCA Coordinator)

Mr. Ross Hunter

Captain John Banister 

Mr. Paul Johnson

Captain Paul Owen (Secretary)

Apologies

Mr. Jim Lauder

Captain Chris Spencer

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1230 hrs and thanked those present for attending.

1.
Notes of Last Meeting 

The minutes to the last meeting on 22nd February 2002 were confirmed.  It was agreed that the maximum period for validity of a short term certificate is 6 months (Common Interpretations). It was pointed out that it was sometimes difficult for existing stability books to comply with the standard MCA Book and some time was required for Owners to update the content of their book.

2.
Harmonised Code

The MCA Coordinator reported that the MCA Meeting scheduled for the same date had been postponed and rescheduled for 24th October. It was felt that the Workboat standard had been downgraded due to the influence of the yacht surveyors insofar as the harmonised code is largely based the old Yellow Code. It is still hoped to have the harmonised Code in place by early next year but he believed the MCA would be unable to meet that deadline and thought perhaps May or June might be more realistic.

It was pointed out that the New Code requires permanent and substantial enclosure on RIB to protect persons. (4.5.1.1). Whereas existing code say this ‘maybe’ required. 

It was further pointed out that as regards Motor & Sail stability, margin of growth is not required by the Harmonised Code. Otherwise there is a relatively more relaxed stability required for vessels over 15m which is now based on risk.

3.
Upholstery

A discussion took place on how to check that the upholstery complies with fire safety requirements. The points made included - Workboats do not have a lot of upholstery - there is no easy way to check – It must be up to the owner to verify and provide certificate - if upholstery is not obviously fire damaged then it is likely to comply but examiners should remind owner that if the upholstery is replaced then compliant material must be used - if a new vessel then the owner should be asked to obtain certificate to verify fire safety.

4.
Review of Fees

The Secretary provided details of current fees scales. 

It was noted that Stability approval in several cases is costing more than that covered by the fees. It was agreed that if stability involves use of crane, then we should add £50 to fees, otherwise maintain £25 per hour for checking, this is covered by the existing information on fees published by the Society.

5.
Transfer of Vessel from MCA to Society etc.

The Secretary reported that difficulty on some occasions is being experienced in obtaining vessel background information from the MCA when a vessel transfers to the Society,  it is often necessary to go to MCA Headquarters under such circumstances before the necessary information can be obtained. This situation is far from satisfactory and unnecessarily increases the workload of the Secretariat for what should be a routine task. The Secretary agreed to keep this situation under review.

6.
Examiners PI Cover

The Secretary reported on the results so far. It was agreed that this exercise would be repeated for examiners next January.

7.
Society’s PI Cover

After a short discussion it was agreed that The Society considers it is adequately covered at present. However, we await the results of discussions with the MCA on the edict from Brussels.

8.
Policing V/Ls

A Breakdown of known MCA activities was provided by the Chairman.

9.
Line Handling Boats

The Chairman reported that some owners require certification to satisfy their hirers, even though they would other wise not be required to be certified under the MCA Codes of Safety. Previously the ‘Dock Code’ would have been used. To be followed up internally. In principle mention parts of the code which the vessel does comply with on a certificate. This is likely to include area of operation, fire Safety and LSA compliance. This was agreed in principle however it was noted that we need to investigate the PI implications.

10.
Tonnage Measurement – MCA Approval for Society

Summary of action taken to date, no reply so far from MCA. To be followed up with MCA. [Post meeting note – reply from MCA now received, progress being made].

11.
Stability Information at five year renewals

It was agreed that this item will be added to the revised Form 2 when the Harmonised Code is introduced.

12.
Postage costs for Stability Books.

Dealt with above under item 4.

13.
Any Other Business

It was stated that the vessel Certificates at harmonisation of the Codes will become one Certificate that states the class of the vessel, at this time the Society will redesign the certificate and consider what other improvements can be made. 

Date of next meeting to be advised.

Meeting closed at 1600.

